The school budget for next year now rests in the hands of the County Board of Supervisors. This body at its meeting Monday decided that full responsibility for whatever school funds, and consequent tax, are proposed should rest upon the school board and superintendent in the initial or tentative stages as provided by law. For this reason the supervisors have decided that at their March 23rd, meeting they would prepare a tentative County budget for publication and include therein the budget for the schools as presented by the school authorities. The hearing on the schools as presented by the school authorities. The hearing on April 27th. A+this time the School appropriation will be fixed and the County tap vales levied.

The school budget requests a county appropriation of \$115,000. as compared with \$93,000 for the present year. An increase of \$22,000 The increase in expenditures for next year is due almost entirely to two items, the salaries of teachers and the construction of buildings. As a matter of fact should the sum of \$115,00 be appropriated for schools it will be a reduction of \$24,000 from 1929-30.

It is my hope to discuss in future articles our teacher and building problems.

F. dr. 25, 1936.